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31st March 2016 
 
Dear                  
 
INFORMATION REQUEST UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 
 
We are now pleased to respond to your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act. 
 
You asked: 
 

1) How many staff work at the trust? 
c.4500 
 

2) How many car parking spaces are there? 
 

  
Total Staff Patient / Visitors 

 
Totals 

RAEI 
 

402 207 195 
 

402 
Freckleton Street 

 
231 41 190 

 
231 

Leigh 
 

584 336 248 
 

584 
W'ton 

 
506 278 228 

 
506 

TLC 
 

107 29 78 
 

107 
Mesnes Terrace 

 
260 260 0 

 
260 

Water Street (leased from Council) 360 360 0 
 

360 
Total   2450 1511 939 

 
2450 

 
 

3) How many staff members use car parking facilities each day? 
 
It is not possible to determine this information.  Anticipated numbers are 85 to 95% full dependant on 
day of the week and site differentials of use, depending on activity. 
 

4) Do staff pay to park? 
 
Yes 
 

5) If so, how much to they currently pay if they pay by  
a) salary sacrifice  b) daily    (please state if staff on different bands or pay grades pay different amounts 
to park. Please state what these amounts are) 

 
£12, £24 and £36 per month depending on location across Trust Estate.  
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             Staff paid below £15k p.a. will pay £12 per month. 
  

6) Please state what the charges were for both salary sacrifice and daily parking in 2014/5 
 
£12, £24 and £36 per month depending on location across Trust Estate. 
 

7) Please state what the charges were for both salary sacrifice and daily parking in 2013/4 
 
£12, £24 and £36 per month depending on location across Trust Estate (implemented August 2013) 
 

8) Please state what the charges were for both salary sacrifice and daily parking in 2012/3 
 
£10, £20 and £30 per month depending on location across Trust Estate 
 

9) Please state what the charges were for both salary sacrifice and daily parking in 2011/2 
 

10) £10, £20 and £30 per month depending on location across Trust Estate (implemented August 2010) 
  
11) What is the total amount paid by staff for parking at the trust in 2014/5 

 
458,936 
 

12) What is the total amount paid by staff for parking at the trust in 2013/4 
 
436,731 
 

13) What is the total amount paid by staff for parking at the trust in 2012/3 
 
370,645 
 

14) What is the total amount paid by staff for parking at the trust in 2011/2 
 
497,405 

 
 
 
I hope you find this information useful, however if you are not entirely satisfied with this response please do not 
hesitate to contact the Information Governance Department on 01257 488271.  If we do not hear from you within 
28 days we will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

Andrew Foster 

Chief Executive  
 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You 
are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the 
purposes of news reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial publication, would require the permission 
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of the copyright holder. You must ensure you gain their permission before reproducing any third party 
information. 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint 
or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, Wrightington, 
Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, WrightingtonHospital,  Hall Lane, AppleyBridge, Wigan, WN6 9EP 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision. Generally the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the 
complaints procedure at: The Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
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